
 Governing Board Meeting of March 28, 2007 
 

The Contra Costa Community College District (CCCCD) Governing Board met at the  
George R. Gordon Education Center in Martinez, California on March 28, 2007.  The  
regular meeting began with a closed session at 5:30 p.m. followed by open session  
at 7:00 p.m.  Highlights of the meeting follow: 
 
Newly Tenured Faculty Reception 
Prior to open session, the following five, newly tenured faculty members were honored by  
the Governing Board at a special reception:  
 

• Phillip Gottlieb (Counseling; Psychology)  
• Beth McBrien (Drama/Theater Arts) 
• Matthew Morrissey (Administration of Justice) 
• Gay Teel (Dental Technology) 
• Janice Townsend (Child Development/Early Childhood Education). 

 
District Status on California Community Colleges Sound Fiscal  
Management Self-Assessment Checklist 
Interim Vice Chancellor, Finance and Administration Doug Roberts summarized the attached  
checklist on sound fiscal management.  The overall report indicates that with the exception of  
the four-year decline in enrollment, the District is in good fiscal condition. 
 
Educational Planning Report 
Interim Special Assistant to the Chancellor Ted Wieden summarized the attached Educational 
Planning Report.  In order to benefit the future workforce, the Board expressed an interest in the 
colleges collaborating with outside community organizations and researching present and future 
job prospects when developing new programs.  
 
 

Upon approval at the next regular meeting, complete Governing Board minutes for this meeting  
will be posted at: http://www.4cd.net/governing_board/minutes06_07.asp. 

 
THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING/STUDY SESSION OF THE GOVERNING BOARD  

WILL BE HELD ON APRIL 25, 2007, AT 5:00 P.M. 
AT THE BRENTWOOD CENTER,  

101 A SAND CREEK ROAD, BRENTWOOD, CALIFORNIA 


